Ogeechee Tech Alumni Association Board Meeting April 20, 2010 Noon Joe Kennedy Conference Room

Present: Cally D'Angelo, Jaime Riggs, Tyler Riggs, and Kathleen Kosmoski

Absent; Lori Crawford, Margaret Crosby, Ken Friend, and Angela Tyson

Kathleen called the meeting to order at 12:10 pm.

The minutes of the March meeting were read. Jaime Riggs made a motion to accept the minutes, Cally D'Angelo seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as presented.

Old Business

Graduation

The Alumni Association will once again sponsor the beach ball drop in conjunction with the Statesboro Convention and Visitors Bureau. Jaime said the beach balls are in and she will pick them up. Graduation rehearsal will be at 3 pm on May 13th. The Association will have a welcome table with water, crackers, and give-a-ways in the hall way during rehearsal. Cally will check with various businesses on the give-a-ways. Kathleen will check on goody bags.

Career Fair

The Ogeechee Tech Career Fair was held on April 16, 2010 in the Conference Center. There were approximately 65 regional businesses on hand and over 300 people attended including alumni.

Alumni Event

Due to budget issues, the Alumni event scheduled at Splash-n-the-Boro had to be cancelled. The group discussed other ideas for an alumni event. It was decided to look into having a Pig Pickin or Luau in early August. Kathleen will talk with Beth.

Bv-Laws

The Board reviewed the last changes to the by-laws. Jaime Riggs moved to approve the by-laws, Cally D'Angelo seconded. Motion passed.

Calendar of Events

There was discussion regarding events and activities for the alumni association to participate in next year. IKON Office Solutions is willing to travel to Statesboro to do some office and accounting development classes. Other suggestions for professional development seminars included social media networking, Facebook/Twitter, customer service. A special alumni fundraising activity was mentioned as well as partnering with the Professional Women of Statesboro with their For Women by Women training.

New Business

The Foundation is hosting the Disney Institute on June 22, 2010 in the Conference Center. The details are still being worked out. Once everything is finalized, an email will be sent to all alumni.

The next meeting is scheduled for Noon on Tuesday, May 25, 2010.

With there being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Kathleen Kosmoski